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SLPS Announcement

Nominations Accepted for the Spirit of Excellence Award!

The Office of Public Information is taking nominations for the Spirit of Excellence Award. The Spirit of Excellence Award recognizes students who deserve a special bravo because of their academic success, public service and personal accomplishments. Past recipients include young authors, young innovators, students elected to state and/or national positions, scholarship winners, lifesavers, and more.  

Twice a month, one student will be selected as the Spirit of Excellence Award recipient. This student, accompanied by the school’s principal and family members, will be presented to the Special Administrative Board and guests during a regularly scheduled board meeting. In addition, the student will receive a certificate and will be featured on the district’s website. 

Principals, teachers, parents and community members can nominate a student by sending the student’s name and a brief paragraph (2-3 sentences) summarizing the reasons why the student deserves recognition to Julie.Linder@slps.org or call (314) 345-2367. All nominations will be considered. If a nominated student was not chosen then his/her nomination will be saved for future consideration, students do not need to be re-nominated. 
A+ Scholarship Information

The St. Louis Public School District has met the extensive requirements outlined by the Missouri Department of Elementary and Secondary Education’s Office of Quality Schools to participate in the Missouri A+ Schools Program.  

The Missouri A+ Schools Program provides eligible SLPS high school graduates, beginning with the class of 2011, with free tuition for two full academic years at any Missouri community college, vocational school or technical school. 

For more detailed information please contact the A+ Coordinator located at each district high school, or call the Office of Public Information (314) 345-2367.
SLPS in the News
· Rappin Math Teacher (Fox 2 News)
· SLPS names social studies teacher of the year (St. Louis Post Dispatch)

· St. Louis public schools to stay under state's eye (St. Louis Post Dispatch)

· State Bd. of Education will maintain control of St. Louis Public ... (KMOX)
· St. Louis students eating healthy and getting green thumbs | ksdk ... (KSDK)

· Funding for College bound St. Louis Public School Students - St ... (The Examiner)

· State To Keep Control Of Schools For Three Years (Ozark First)

· State to maintain control of St. Louis schools – Kansas City Star ... (Kansas City Star)

· St. Louis Transitional School District (Missouri Department of Elementary and Secondary Education)

·  State control over St. Louis schools extended 3 years (KWMU)
· St. Louis Beacon - Should school-sponsored health plans be exempt ... (St. Louis Beacon)

· State control of St. Louis schools to stay | St. Louis Business ... (St. Louis Business Journal)

· St. Louis Beacon - State Board of Education votes to keep SAB ... (St. Louis Beacon)

· Want better schools? Stop waiting, start working, panel says (St. Louis Beacon)

· School accreditation not just a city issue any longer (St. Louis Post Dispatch)

SLPS News

· ECC Teachers of the Year
· MySci Visits Washington Montessori
· SAB Recognition 11.16.10
· NW Academy 2010 Spirit of Justice Award
· Small Learning Communities Grant
Dunbar Makes a Clean Sweep in the Third Round of the Red Rook Tournament

Congratulations go to Dunbar’s Chess Team (Robert Collins, JC Ward, Torrance Valentine, and Johnny Payton) for winning 10 out of 10 games during the 3rd round of the Red Rook Tournament. After the third round, Dunbar’s team stood in first place for team points with Robert Collins in first place for individual points and Johnny Payton tied for second place in individual points.  
Central VPA Soaring Eagle Shout-Outs!

· A SOARING EAGLE SHOUT-OUT to LORRI LEONG and ELIZABETH MAHOOD…Both Lorri and Elizabeth scored high enough on the ACT to be named Bright Flight Scholars! 
· A SOARING EAGLE SHOUT-OUT to SAMANTHA WELLMAN…  Samantha traveled to Washington D.C. last week to participate in the National Youth Leadership Forum on Law and CSI! 
 A SOARING EAGLE SHOUT-OUT to RANDELL MCGEE… Randell successfully auditioned for all-state choir last Thursday evening. He will be the 2nd alternate attending the All-State Choral Festival at Tan-Tar-A resort at the Lake of the Ozarks. He is the only student representing St.  Louis Public Schools!

Military Veterans Honored

Perhaps the most famous speech delivered by General Douglas McArthur came before the US Congress in 1951 when he said that old soldiers never die they just fade away.

Beaumont High School (BHS) JROTC cadets were not about to let 3 staff members and 3 members of the Military Order of World Wars, who served in the military, simply fade into history.  To honor these veterans for their contributions JROTC Cadets hosted a program on Wednesday, November 10, in keeping with Thursday’s observance of Veterans Day (Nov 11). 

The program included a short play, a drill demonstration, a uniform show, and a tribute to actively serving military personnel. In addition, JROTC cadets presented each Beaumont veteran with a certificate. Veterans recognized were Colonel (Ret) Alden Hacker, Beaumont H.S. 1935 graduate; Colonel (Ret) James Kudrna, his age is 95; Major Ronald Jones, Vietnam veteran; Mrs. Dewanda Lewis-Bey, Army Reserve veteran and BHS Respiratory Therapy program teacher; and SFC (Ret) Diane Willis and SFC (Ret) Lorenzo Harris, Army military veterans and BHS JROTC instructors.
Mann Student Named a “Do the Right Thing” Award Recipient

Andre Pennington, a fifth grade student at Mann Elementary, loves animals and has always had a soft spot for stray cats.  After just a few weeks with his new principal, Nicole Conaway, Andre found a fellow cat lover.  One morning, Andre brought a skinny, battered kitten to Ms. Conaway in his book bag.  Andre explained that the kitty was a stray that needed help.  Ms. Conaway tried to locate the owner, but was unsuccessful.  She had the kitten neutered and he was adopted by a fellow teacher at Mann, Ms. Sarah Tschoepe.  Andre named his new friend Horace Mann.  Andre was awarded a Do the Right Thing nomination and won the Top Student Award.  Congratulations to Andre!!!
Interchange Residency: Mason Elementary School
Roxane McWilliams of Metro Theater Company has been partnering with Ms. Wright’s and Ms. Krause’s Kindergarten class at Mason Elementary to help students understand story concepts and engage them in early reading by using drama and movement.  
Interchange Residency: Jefferson Elementary
Cannon Design Architects and Ingrum Studios has been partnering with Ms. Lang’s fifth grade class at Jefferson Elementary to teach students photography skills and how to document the architecture of their own neighborhoods.

In addition, 17 teachers and staff at Jefferson Elementary, the first whole-school arts integrated school in St. Louis Public Schools, recently went on the road to visit Agassiz Elementary, an arts-integrated school in Chicago.  One of the highlights of the visit was the engaging way in which student work is displayed, making it clear upon entering the building that a different kind of teaching and learning is happening at Agassiz.  Jefferson’s team was extremely impressed and is now working to implement these ideas in Jefferson.
Mix It Up at Lunch Day
Students at Soldan International Studies High School spent the 1st and 2nd lunch periods participating in Teaching Tolerance's Mix It Up program. According to Teaching Tolerance, social scientists have long maintained that contact between diverse groups helps alleviate tensions and reduce prejudice. Mix It Up seeks to break down the barriers between students and improve intergroup relations so there are fewer misunderstandings that can lead to conflicts, bullying and harassment. Special thanks are given to Soldan’s AFJROTC unit for organizing the event and providing candy and activities for the entire student body.
Girls on the Run at Shaw VPA

In the fall, female students at Shaw VPA participated in the Girls on the Run program. The Girls on the Run Program is a 10 week character development and physical fitness program training young girls to be better persons through running. 
Coached by Ms. Cassie Franklin and Ms. Nicole Bellman, students participating in the Girls on the Run Program met twice a week to run in preparation for a 5K culminating run. The 5K run, held November 13 in Forest Park, boasted 4,000 participants, with 17 runners from Shaw VPA, was a success.  The school is proud of its students for their dedication to the program. 
Gateway Elementary is bridging the gap between home and school

Recently, Gateway Elementary hosted a Family Fun Night and PTO meeting to inform parents, students and staff about various programs and services offered by area agencies, including: Farmers Insurance, United Way, Saint Louis Public Library, Grace Hill, Big Brothers/Big Sisters, Saint Louis Community Credit Union, and Harris Stowe University. Students participated in activities and enjoyed food while parents connected with the diverse community agencies. In addition, parents won Thanksgiving Baskets while four lucky parents received $25.00 gift cards to Schnucks. 

Kennard Students Win Art Contest

The Governor’s Committee to End Homelessness recently hosted the fifth annual Missouri Homelessness Awareness Event in the state capitol’s rotunda. The event consisted of a poster contest with entries from schools around the state.  Several students from Kennard submitted art, and 3 fourth grade students received recognition from the keynote speaker as first place winners. Please congratulate Kristian Quigless, Naomi Schaefer, and Sophia DeCampi. 
Jefferson Elementary partners with the Rams and Centene to get Fit and Healthy
Students from Jefferson Arts Integration Pilot School will be attending the St. Louis Rams football game vs. Atlanta Falcons on Sunday, November 21st at 3pm thanks to a joint sponsorship between Centene Corporation and The St. Louis Rams. Students who attend will receive a shirt and a $10.00 voucher for snacks while at the game. 
In addition, the students at Jefferson will participate in the NFL PLAY 60, a national youth health and fitness campaign focused on increasing the wellness of young fans by encouraging them to be active for at least 60 minutes a day.

Upcoming Events

Central VPA’s Production of “The Wiz”

 Central Visual & Performing Arts High School is proud to present a brand new and exciting urban version of the musical “THE WIZ”.   Very many know the story of the “The Wonderful Wizard of Oz”, but this new musical version is a fantasy for today – mysterious, opulent, upbeat and fanciful – a dream conjured up by an urban raised child named Dorothy and her adventures in the Land of Oz, set to music in a dazzling, lively mixture of rock, hip-hop, gospel and soul.  Students and adults will be captivated by the choreography, infused with traditional ballet, modern and jazz and accented with a hip-hop urban flavor.  The tightly controlled, colorful lighting throughout the show produces magical effects associated with this timeless story of Dorothy and her journey to Oz.  The driving rhythms and soaring songs are boisterous and exuberant.  “THE WIZ” is a real carnival of fun.  THE LAST PERFORMANCE WILL TAKE PLACE ON NOVEMBER 19th at 7:00 p.m.
Church on the Rocks Day of Thanks-Giving-Back at Patrick Henry

Date: Saturday, November 20, 2010

Time: 11:30-12:00pm

Location: Patrick Henry Downtown Academy 1220 N. 10th ST.

Details: Church on the Rock will be giving Patrick Henry families food boxes, school uniforms, and a BBQ feast!

SLPS Elementary Arts Celebration

Date: Tuesday, November 23, 2010 

Time: 1:00-1:30 p.m.

Location: Gateway Elementary Gymnasium, #4 Gateway Dr. 

Second grade students from SLPS elementary schools performing and displaying artwork that expresses the music!

CTE-Adult Technical Education-Learn to Sew Course

Dates: Tuesday Evenings, November 23rd 

Time: 5:30pm-7:00pm 

Location: Roosevelt High School 3230 Hartford Avenue

Cost: $55.00 (Sewing Machine & Supplies Provided)

· Learn To Stitch 

· Set  Up Your Sewing Machine

· Layout & Cutting

· Choosing Your Pattern & Fabric

· Sewing Your Product

Contact: Must pre-register to attend by calling Michael Burns at (314) 345-4534 or emailing at michael.burns@slps.org 

Sumner Bulldogs versus the Vashon Wolverines 1st Annual Flag Football Turkey-Bowl

Date: Saturday, November 27, 2010

Location: Sumner High School’s Tuskegee Airmen Field

Time: 1:00 p.m.

 Admission: $2.00/Adults              $1.00/Students

Free/10 and under 

After-Work Gathering to Benefit Peabody eMINTS Academy
Don’t miss your chance to enjoy a fun fund-raiser for Peabody eMINTS Academy.  On Monday, December 6th from 5pm – 7pm, you are invited to participate in an after-work gathering at a local establishment near Peabody to visit with your co-workers, enjoy refreshments and participate in a chance to win fabulous prizes in a raffle to support the school.   

Prizes include a set of 4 tickets to a 2011 Cardinals game with a VIP tour and on-field access during batting practice, an overnight stay package at the Four Seasons, and $100 gift cards.  Donations are encouraged as admission to the event.  For more information, please contact Linda Riekes at (314) 345-2465 or via email at linda.riekes@slps.org.  

 8th Grade College Exploration Conferences

The Division of Career and Technical Education will again offer the Eighth Grade College Exploration Conferences.  Eighth grade is not too early to begin planning and preparing for college.  By visiting a campus in 8th grade, students can begin investigating different types of colleges, learning about entrance requirements, gathering financial information and taking the necessary steps in high school to ensure college admissions.  All of this is enhanced with a student booklet providing resources for high school and post secondary planning.  All programs are held on the college/university campuses from 9:30 AM to 1:00 PM. 

Following is the schedule of programs for the 2010-2011 school year:



November 30 – Yeatman-Liddell Middle School @ St. Louis Community College @ Meramec



December 7  – McKinley CJA @ Washington University



December 8 -  Long Middle School @ Webster University



December 9 -  L’Ouverture Middle School @ Harris Stowe State University



December 10 – Busch AAA Middle School @ St. Louis Community College @ Forest Park



January 25 -    Bunche IS Middle School at Soldan @ Webster University



January 26 -    Stevens Middle School @ St. Louis University



January 27 -    Carr Lane VPA Middle School @ St. Louis Community College @ Forest Park



January 28 -    Lyon @ Blow @ University of Missouri – St. Louis

If you have any questions, contact Cathy Gutjahr, Program Manager, at 345-5715.

Resources/Opportunities for SLPS Families and Staff

Mayor Slay Announces 2010 Holiday Card Contest

Mayor Francis G. Slay is proud to invite City children ages 12 and under to participate in the 2010 Mayor’s Holiday Card Contest. The winner of the contest will be used as the cover art of the Mayor’s 2010 holiday cards.

Submissions should be appropriate for all religions and individuals and should capture the feeling of the holiday spirit in St. Louis. Designs should be no larger than 8.5”x11” and created with crayon, water colors, paints, pencil ink, markers, or colored pencil so the winning drawing can be easily reproduced. 

Artwork must be received in the Mayor’s Office no later than Friday, November 26, 2010 for consideration in the contest. Entrants should include their name, address, phone number, school, grade, and age. 

The selected design will be reproduced and used as the cover of the Mayor’s 2010 Holiday Card. Top entries will be on display in the Mayor’s office during the Holiday season. 

Send entries to:

Mayor Francis G. Slay

Holiday Card Contest

Room 200, City Hall

1200 Market Street

St. Louis, MO 63103 

Free Math Professional Development at UMSL K-12!

Date:   Monday, December 6, 2010

Time:   4:30 – 6:15 PM

Place:  College of Education, UMSL Campus

RSVP:  Dr. Randy Sommers at sommersr@umsl.edu
Questions?  Contact Audrey Jackson, Director of Professional Development of SLPS.  345-2425
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